
Riesentöter Region, Porsche Club of America, Inc. 

 (A Pennsylvania Nonprofit Corporation) 

Minutes of a Meeting of the Executive Board 

October 17, 2020 

The Executive Board of Riesentöter Region, Porsche Club of America, Inc., held a meeting on Saturday, 

October 17, 2020 at the home of Jeffrey and Wendy Walton.  The voting members present were Jeffrey 

Walton, Wendy Walton, Margaret Nettleton, David Nettleton, Corey McFadden, Roy Blumberg, and 

Marty Kocse; accordingly, a quorum was present at the meeting. The voting members absent were Chris 

Barone, Garrett Hughes, and Brian Minkin. Non-voting members present were John Gaydos and Spencer 

Wiley. Also present at the invitation of the board were Beth McFadden and Regina Blumberg. The 

meeting was called to order at 6:25 PM. 

With a motion from Jeff Walton and a second from Corey McFadden, the members present approved 

the minutes from the previous meeting. 

 

Jeff Walton discussed the Phil-A-Trunk event on November 15th. He asked that Autocross participants 

help with staging at the Citizens Bank Stadium site. 

Jeff then motioned with a second from Corey McFadden to donate $5,000 to Philabundance. The 

motion carried. 

Marty Kocse reported he will be able to give a year-end report after the event at Thunderbolt. He also 

reported that Summit was a safe event. 

Dave Nettleton reported that Autocross made a small profit.  He also said that autocross events are 

scheduled for tomorrow at Pocono and on November 1st at Pocono. 

Roy Blumberg stated the following membership numbers for August and September as follows: 

August –Primary 1693, Affiliate – 937 Total-=2630; 

September – Primary –1702, Affiliate—937, Total—2639. 

Wendy Walton reported on a meeting with Chester Valley Country Club regarding the annual Holiday 

Party. Since the club is limiting attendance to 60 people, she will roll the deposit over to 2021. She is 

also planning a drive and visit to Longwood Gardens with a possible date of December 19th. She is also 

looking into a Riesentoter ornament for all attendees. 

It was announced that raffles will be sold at Capitol Grille to benefit the Valley Forge Volunteer Fire 

Company. 

Corey is exploring scheduling zoom membership meetings as it is too cold for outdoor events. 

John Gaydos announced a PCA webinar on Street Survival. 

Spencer Wiley has no upcoming rallies. 

Wendy mentioned a free app called Zello that turns a cell phone into a walkie talkie. 



Respectfully submitted, 

 

Margaret Miners Nettleton 

Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


